
   

 

  and now for something completely important 

  Headlines in this issue… click on the links below. 


 

Memorial Service for Former 

     President Kraemer  


 

Rally Against Bullying 


 

Student Affairs & Student Accounts 

have moved offices! 


 

Edmonton Women’s Opportunity 

Award 


 

Terry Fox Humanitarian Award  

     Program 


 

Peter Elzinga Family Foundation 

Scholarship 


 

CBA Silent Auction 


 

GTC News 


 

New Course Available 


 

Canada Rejected 


 

Mission Trip Silent Auction 


 

Career Services News 


 

International/Internship 

    Opportunities 


 

Library News 

Important announcements for students are now being consolidated into this   

one weekly communiqué. Review the headlines in this week’s newsletter and 

see what may impact your student life at Concordia. 
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 Memorial Service for Former President Kraemer  

 
Dear Friends of Richard Kraemer, Colleagues, and Students, 

 

I have been asked repeatedly if we are going to have an on-

Campus memorial service for Richard. I have told his wife, Janet 

Kraemer, that we would do so on Monday, November 15 during 

(and a bit past) chapel time, i.e., 10:40 sharp till 

11:10+.  Monday is a joint University/Seminary chapel day, and 

since Dr. Kraemer’s son, Prof. Jonathan Kraemer, is part of the 

CLS faculty, I thought it well that we combine our efforts and 

have a memorial service here where Richard served for some 33 

years. I therefore invite everyone on campus, and especially 

those who were unable to participate in the funeral service on 

Friday to join us in the Chapel Auditorium on Monday, Novem-

ber 15, at 10:40 to remember Dr. Richard Kraemer and the work 

that our Lord accomplished through him in his service to Con-

cordia. Seating will be limited, but we felt that the quiet of the 

Auditorium would be more fitting for such a service. Janet and 

some of the family will be in attendance.  

 

Sharing in the consolation of the Gospel, 

 

Gerald Krispin 



   

 

 
 

Rally Against Bullying 

 
Concordia University College of Alberta, under the auspice of Stu-
dent Services, has joined forces with both the Federal and Pro-
vincial governments to raise awareness of Bullying and to deal 
with it. Bullying is not just a school yard kiddies' problem--but is 
found in every aspect of society--from sports, to clubs, the work-
place and everywhere else where people associate with each 
other--including universities. 
  
If you are experiencing bullying, please report it to the appropri-
ate authorities--either the AVP of Student Services, Dean of Edu-
cation, Chaplain or the campus Counseling Psychologist. We want 
you to feel welcomed, loved, cared for and supported here at 
Concordia. 
  
Concordia will be leading a rally in Tegler on Tuesday 16th No-
vember between 11.15 and 12.15 in conjunction with the Alberta 
Government's "Bully Free Alberta" campaign running November 
14-20. Please lend your individual and community support to 
maintain the positive, warm and friendly environment of Concor-
dia and to keep bullying out. You will find posters all 
around campus as well as Alberta Goverment fact sheets. 
  
Again, let's do our part as individuals and a community here 
to keep our university "Bully Free Concordia"--and the welcom-
ing, warm and friendly place to be and learn that we always have 
been since 1921! 
  
Revd Dr Bill Anderson PhD 
Associate Professor of Religious Studies 
Concordia University College of Alberta 



   

 

 

Student Affairs – New Location 
 

Student Affairs are now located in Schiemann Centre,(HA114) near 
Student & Enrollment Services. Signs will be posted in the hallway 
of the Hole Academic Centre to help navigate to our new offices. 
All contact information will remain the same for the Student Affairs 
staff.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Student Af-
fairs at 780 479-9241,or studentaffairs@concordia.ab.ca 

 

 

Student Accounts – New Location 
 

The Student  Accounts Office has a new location in the  

Student Enrolment Service area located in the Hole Aca-

demic building.  Donna, our cashier, is located on your left 

(north) as you enter the Student Enrolment Service 

area.  Our hours remain 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.  We look 

forward to serving you in our new location.  Stop by and 

check it out! 

 

Sharon Gabert 

Student Accounts Manager 

Concordia University College of Alberta 

1-780-479-9206 (direct line) 

1-780-474-1933 (fax) 

www.concordia.ab.ca 

http://www.concordia.ab.ca


   

 

Edmonton Women’s Opportunity Award from  

Soroptimist International 

 
Soroptimist International is an organization of business and pro-
fessional women seeking to help other women.  The Women’s 
Opportunity Awards aid women who have faced economic and 
personal hardships, and are seeking to gain additional skills, 
training and education.  The program helps women who serve 
as the primary wage earners for their families to enter or return 
to the work force, or to improve their employment status. 
If you feel that you may be eligible for this award, contact Meta 
Flemke, Awards Chair, at 780-427-6527 or 780-436-9395, to re-
quest an application form.   DEADLINE:  December 15, 2010. 

Terry Fox Humanitarian Award Program 

 
The Terry Fox Humanitarian Award Program 
($7,000 per year for a maximum of four 
years) was established in 1982 to encourage 
the benevolence of young Canadians and to 
recognize humanitarian volunteer work.  
There is no set discipline students must study 
in order to receive the award, but they must 
continuously demonstrate a strong perform-
ance in academics, athletics and volunteer-
ism. 
The deadline for this prestigious awards program is February 1, 
2011.  The program is open to students currently studying to-
wards their first university degree.  Visit the program’s website 
at www.terryfoxawards.ca for an application form. 

http://www.terryfoxawards.ca


   

 

     
The Peter Elzinga Family Foundation 

Scholarships 
The Peter Elzinga Family Foundation was es-

tablished for the purpose of awarding Educa-
tional Scholarships which are intended to pro-

mote the advancement of education and to 
provide an incentive and means for anyone to 

continue learning. 
On a yearly basis the Foundation awards one 

(1) to five (5) scholarships ranging in value 

from $600 to $2,000. 
Scholarships are available to residents of Al-

berta who are currently students and to those 
residents who are returning to school to fur-

ther their education. 
Awards are granted on the basis of financial 

need, community involvement, and leadership 
skills with the intent to encourage the pursuit 

of further education.  

The deadline to apply:  June 1, 2011.   Visit 
www.peterelzinga.com  
 

http://www.peterelzinga.com


   

 
 

 

Silent Auction! 
   

The CBA (Concordia Business Association) will be 

hosting a Silent Auction November 16, 17, and 18th 

in Tegler from 10am to 2pm. 

Some items you can bid on are: 

  

Hockey Tickets 

Teeth Whitening 

Tanning Minutes 

Room for one night at Hotel MacDonald with break-

fast 

  

Start your Christmas shopping now!! 

  

We will be serving Hot Chocolate and Cookies!! 



   

 

 

                                   GTC NEWS 

 One Acts 

 December 3rd, 4th, 5th  

 We are looking for helpers for set changes and ticket sales  

 Carla and Laura are also looking for help for set changes be-

cause they are doing a full length play for One Acts  

 If you are interested in helping please text or call Sarah at 

780.668.1812 

 Ash Girl  

 November 18th, 19th, 20th, 21st  

 Come and support your Drama community 

 CAST: Tatianna Adele, Kendra Lamothe, Danielle Martin, 

Niki Tally, Laura Filice, Justin Delhon, Erik deLange, David 

Supina, Sarah Cumbleton, John Halvorsen, Amanda Pelz, 

Naomi Gaertner, Claudia Odoardi, Erika Holba, Bailey 

Lyzenga, Graeme Head, Clint Yanchula, Michael Dodge, 

Tamara Yakoweshen, Megan Carr, and Wesley Dover 

New Course Available for All Students 
 

 

Spice up your winter schedule with Management 430! 

A course designed for  students from any faculty.  The 

course takes a revealing look at social media (facebook, 

twitter, youtube, etc.) Prerequisite negotiable. Finally a 

class where you don't have to sneak your social media 

addiction:) 

 

Contact:         Mark Loo at mark.loo@concordia.ab.ca  

mailto:mark.loo@concordia.ab.ca


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday November 16
th 

at 4:40pm come see 

renowned United Nations Scholar Dr. Andy 

Knight speak about Canada’s failed attempt at 

earning a seat on the UN Security Council in 

T104.  

There will be FREE TIM HORTON’S COFFEE 

AND DONUTS!!! 

 

HOSTED BY THE CONCORDIA MODEL UNITED 

NATIONS   



   

 

 

 

 

Mission Trip Silent Auction 

Nov 24 & 25 

11 am –4 pm  

IN TEGLER  
Bid on many handmade items and so 

much more!  

Come Browse!  



   

 

Career Services NEWS – November 15
th

 to 19
th

, 2010  

 

Starting November 18 – Resume Critiques will be taking place 

in the Sheimann Centre on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons 

from 1-4 p.m. This will continue from now and into next se-

mester.  Volunteers are being trained.  

 

 

 

SPECIAL EVENT!!  - PRESENTED BY TRAVEL CUTS  

 

Ever Dreamed of working overseas?  SWAP Working Holi-

days make it easy!   

 

Join us for a free information session to 

learn more about living and working 

overseas.   

 

Where:  Room HA 206   

When: November 18, 6:30 – 7:30 p.m.  

 

Coming up – Purchase your student card for student travel 

discounts!! Stay tuned!  

 

Preregister with Doreen Kooy at 780-378-8481 or e-mail: 

doreen.kooy@concordia.ab.ca 

 

 

Struggling with your options and opportunities?  Ask Career 

Services for support in making those in Work Search Strate-

gies Seminar on Friday, November 19 from 12:55 – 1:50 

p.m.  This will provide you with tools for your work search!  

See you there!  

 

mailto:doreen.kooy@concordia.ab.ca


   

 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL/ INTERNSHIP OPPORTUNITIES:   

  

Should you be considering a summer overseas, explore oppor-

tunities and start planning now for the summer opportuni-

ties.  See Career Services for information 

Deadline for Internship Opportunities are coming up.  Take 

time now to apply!  

 

ABORIGINAL STUDENTS – Career Services has a Practicum 

Student, Deborah Cossette, from Muskowekwan First Nation, 

who is willing to talk to you with your questions and concerns.  

Take time out of your busy schedule to meet with her through the 

Career Services.  Deborah is a student in the Career Development 

Program here at Concordia.   

 

   Library News 

 
WorldCat Enhancements 

 

WorldCat enhanced its interface on November 9th to include: 

 all articles results will indicate if they are from peer-reviewed journals or 

not. 

 a prompt for researchers to login when search results require Concordia au-

thentication. 

 better display of format limiters, nested and with improved terminology for 

e-books etc. 

There are other enhancements as well. Come ask us at the Information Desk 

for details. 

New Curriculum Books 

 

The new book display is filled with great science materials for the elementary 

grades - animals, insects, motion, friction, gravity, density, forces, buoyancy, 

and simple machines. Come check it out! 


